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TO:
Ms M A WILLIAMS
mawilliams@parliament.gov.za 

Secretary of Parliament

Dear Madam

COMPANIES BILL REPRESENTATIONS
The Companies Bill reflects the changes in governance trends and to that extent is commendable.  We wish to draw attention to the consequences of section 64 of the Companies Bill, 2008.

As will be evident from the attached page:

1. The present situation is that if a shareholders meeting does not have a quorum, it is adjourned.  Members present at the adjourned meeting are then deemed to constitute a quorum.

2. The Companies Bill not only imposes the increased quorum of 25 per cent for ordinary and special resolutions, but it no longer provides those members present at the adjourned meeting shall constitute a quorum.

It would seem that to be practical, the members present at the adjourned meeting shall constitute a quorum.

Yours faithfully
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